RESOLUTION 24-16

WHEREAS, Peg Milton serves as an outstanding volunteer for the City of Laurens and has for many years. Her courtesy, friendship, enthusiasm, organizational skills, spirit of cooperation, and her community efforts are a great asset to the Citizens of Laurens.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Laurens City Council and the Laurens Chamber of Commerce gives a heartfelt thanks to Peg Milton for her dedicated service to the City of Laurens for making the vision of Memory Lane become a reality; by giving her a key to the City of Laurens and honoring her as Co-Parade Marshal for the 2016 Laurens Summer Celebration Parade.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a copy of this Resolution be spread upon the minutes of the Laurens City Council meeting of July 5, 2016 and a copy be provided to Peg Milton.

THEREUPON Mayor Rod Johnson called for a roll call vote on the passage of the resolution with the following results:

AYES: Swanson, Kunickis, Newgard, Potter

NAYS:

THEREUPON Mayor Rod Johnson declared the resolution duly passed and adopted this 5th Day of July, 2016.

Rod Johnson, Mayor

Rich Newgard, Council Member

Ken Kunickis, Council Member

Sid Enockson, Council Member

Julie Potter, Council Member

ATTEST:

Barbara Smith, City Clerk